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The attention of all staff is directed to the passing of –:  
  
                   
                  Raymond George Owen 

   DOB 08/03/1941. 
 

       ID: 9179 
 
 
 
 
It is with deep sorrow that we announce the passing of our beloved colleague, Station Officer 
Raymond George Owen of Port Augusta and more recently St Morris who passed away peacefully 
at the age of 83, surrounded by his loving family on Tuesday the 16th of April 2024, after a long 
brave fight with various health issues. 
 
Raymond joined the MFS on Tuesday the 1st of June 1982 and proudly dedicated his services 
throughout the Port Augusta community and surrounding areas until his well-deserved retirement 
on Monday the 13th of September 2004.  
 
Throughout his dedicated service of 22 years, Ray had a profound impact within the Port Augusta 
and surrounding communities and Fire Service.  
 
 
In honour of Ray’s memory and to pay our respects, a Memorial service will be held as follows: 
 

Memorial Details: 
Date: Sunday the 28th of April 2024 
Time: 13:30 hours 
Location: White Lady Funerals 
Address: 290 Greenhill Road Glenside 5065 

 
All Operational MFS personnel attending the memorial service are kindly requested to wear dress 
of the day, including medals, cap, tie, and softshell jackets if required. 
 
Our thoughts and heartfelt condolences go out to Ray’s family during this difficult time. As we 
mourn his loss, we can reflect on the spirit of Ray’s service to the community. 
 
Sincerely, 
Yours sincerely, 
Brian Moon 
MFS Employee Support Coordinator  
 

 
If you or anyone you know needs assistance, please do not hesitate to reach out to our   
ESC, EAP Providers MOW (Cognition, Human Psychology, Auspsych, and Converge), or 
Lifeline 

 


